March 29, 2006
Ms. Lasky, DTSC Project Manager
700 Heinz Avenue

Berkeley, CA  94710

RE: BAREC, 90 North Winchester Boulevard, Santa Clara

Dear Ms. Lasky,

I am writing to comment on the Draft Removal Action Workplan (RAW) for the BAREC property in Santa Clara, CA.  The plan to clean up the contaminated soil is inadequate to protect the surrounding neighborhood from exposure to wind-borne dust containing arsenic and dieldrin.  Dieldrin binds tightly to soil and can travel great distances. Exposure to dieldrin is linked to breast cancer and cancer of reproductive organs.

An informal survey has been conducted in the neighborhood of the property and has documented 17 cases of breast cancer and 3 of reproductive organ cancer in women who have lived in their homes for an average of 35 years.  This neighborhood has already paid a very high price from exposure to dieldrin and it is unethical to subject them to exposure again when an alternative clean up method is available.  

That alternative is phytoremediation, using plants to uptake the chemical through their roots and then simply removing the contaminated plant material.  This method raises no contaminated dust.  The Draft RAW clearly states "at no time, will the trucks travel through residential areas."  This is impossible since the contaminated soil is in the middle of a residential area.
I oppose all stated alternatives to the clean up that are listed in the Draft Removal Action Workplan.  I further insist non excavating alternatives be suggested.  Phytoremediation can cost 20-80% less than traditional excavation of soil.*  Besides the cost savings, it is the right and safe thing to do.
Sincerely,

Name:
                                                .
Address:
                                                .
City, State, Zip:
                                      .
* http://www.rtdf.org/public/phyto/phyprocs.htm 

